Did you even notice?

By Jack Balshaw

1/16/08

It should be over by now.  Last week’s Argus had a notice that the City Council would be would be having a SPECIAL GOAL SETTING meeting.  That might not seem too wild except that it was to be held on 1/14, an off Monday for the council, in the city manager’s conference room, at 6:00pm, and would not be televised.

Whatever was discussed is over by now and hopefully is a topic in today’s Argus.

But, what’s going on here?  Wouldn’t you expect the council’s setting their goals for the city would be a significant activity that warranted special consideration to include as much public awareness and presence as possible?

The notice in the Argus may serve as “official” public notice, and possibly another more official notice was taped up somewhere in city hall for the few citizens who might wander through.  The reality however is that most citizens never knew of the meeting in advance ( and realistically, most of them wouldn’t care or come anyway).

But for those who care, this is as close as you can come to a secret council meeting while operating in plain sight. Having it televised would have at least given the public a chance to stumble across it while channel surfing.

As the meeting’s over, unless you were there you might never know what goals each individual council member proposed, supported, opposed, or voted (off the record) for. With this being an election year, that information might be important to some.

All of this just feeds into my paranoia about governmental  secrecy From the national level down to our local level, secrecy seems to have become a normal, and unfortunately, accepted part of government. 

Having the meeting in the city manager’s conference room was either an acknowledgement that the public wasn’t expected to attend or a “reason” why it would not be televised.  Having it at 6:00 nicely discourages people who like to have a normal dinner from attending.  Either way, why not conduct this meeting at a normal time in the normal location?   

I scheduled an early dinner to be able to see how exciting or dull it was.

************

Now on to another of my favorite subjects, traffic. There have been a lot of innovative traffic control features put in place lately and they’re mostly working.  But, as with my concerns above, the general public doesn’t know what’s happening until the after the fact when the devices are fully functional.

Some are designed to improve safety such as the section on Petaluma Blvd. North of Washington St. Others, such as the taking away of lanes on South McDowell, seem to be just for the heck of it. And still others, the traffic circles, are somewhat in between.

My interest in this is,with so many other special city committees, why isn’t there a traffic or street committee similar to the Bicycle and Pedestrian Committee?  Who’s looking out for the auto driving public?

Reading over the General Plan, there is much concern and special attention devoted to all forms of transportation other than the auto.  Shouldn’t the General Plan process have included the concerns of those interested in automobile traffic flow?  From my reading of the General Plan, most of the mobility element seemed to focus on carving out a special place for travel modes other than the auto.  Everything is related to taking things away from the auto related system to give to other travel modes.

Most of my concerns relate to my thoughts that too much is done out of public awareness ( in secret) and without involving those who will be affected (nanny government).

Without having a traffic or street committee, the city’s actions, policies, and future plans for things like traffic control, street maintenance (pot holes) and reconstruction are only known to the public after the fact when what’s done or not done becomes obvious.    

